
OT AND PT
STUDENTS

INVITED FOR
RESEARCH

STUDY
VCU is conducting research to

understand the relationship between

empathy and attitudes towards the

medically underserved among OT and PT

students. The online surveys will take less

than 20 minutes of your time.

YOU ARE ELIGIBLE TO PARTICIPATE IF  YOU MEET THE

FOLLOWING CRITERIA:

Are 18 or older

Are currently an occupational or physical therapy student

Attend an OT or PT program in the United States

Link to participate: https://redcap.vcu.edu/surveys/?s=WHWLYN9RY8

Contact Kerry at ficokc@vcu.edu for more information
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